February 9, 2004

Dear [local official’s name],
[Insert agency name] is writing to express the need for a federal recommitment to the nation’s water quality and infrastructure.  The nation is facing a looming funding crisis that threatens to negate 30 years of water quality progress enjoyed under the Clean Water Act.
[Insert your local agency’s needs information and the many challenges you face, such as federal mandates/consent decrees, etc. that demand federal funding]
According to a February 2004 nationwide survey, conducted by prominent pollster and communications expert, Frank Luntz, there is increasing concern for the growing funding gap facing the nation’s water/wastewater infrastructure.
Regardless of political views, gender, race or religion, the message is the same – there is tremendous support for a federal recommitment to water infrastructure funding.  Findings from the survey show that:
· 91% of Americans are concerned that the nation’s waterways will not be clean for future generations;

· 90% of Americans support a dedicated funding source for clean and safe water; 
· 83% would support a bill introduced in the U.S. Congress that would create a long-term, sustainable and reliable trust fund for clean water infrastructure;

· 66% believe it is unfair and unjust that the federal government pays for just 5% of the cost to main clean water in America;
· 62% believe clean water is in the greatest need of a dedicated trust fund, as opposed to only 25% for highways and 5% for airports; and

· 54% believe clean water is a right, not a privilege.
  

The Congressional Budget Office, the Government Accounting Office and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency all agree there is a national funding gap estimated to be as high as $1 trillion over the next twenty years for water infrastructure.  The economic and public health implications to the nation and virtually all local communities are staggering and will only escalate if this issue continues to be ignored.
Hundreds of billions of dollars are invested nationally on highways and airports but the federal government funds less than 5% of the cost to maintain clean water.  Highways and airways enjoy dedicated federal funding, begging the question “are they more important than the nation’s waterways?”  Absolutely not, say the vast majority of Americans.

The public has spoken and their message is clear, clean water is a national issue that requires dedicated national funding and the national government. [Insert agency name] looks forward to working with you on a long-term, sustainable funding solution for the nation’s core wastewater infrastructure.  If you have any questions, please contact me at [Insert phone number/email].

Sincerely,

